
                              STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

           MEETING MINUTES MAY 20,2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profizer.  

The Town of Surry received ck# 2537 in the amount of $25.00 from Eva Morel for building permit #1675 

for an addition to an  existing  entry porch. 

Ron Profizer spoke with the selectmen about Right To Know to upgrade the town’s communications for 

public notices, meeting minutes and other announcements. Discussion regarding a draft copy of minutes 

was satisfied with the current system. Also discussed best practices for correcting minutes currently 

used. The selectmen also discussed the use of a town email list and Facebook for notifications. The 

selectmen will research a way to bulk email for community involvement and interest from the residents. 

The selectmen have agreed to not enter into agreement with Chesire Community Power with out more 

input from the community. Ron Profizer will email Terry Clark with the decision at this time.  

MS 123 Copy of Elected Officials to Ron Profizer and Jay Croteau.  

The selectmen discussed the use of a grader for Farm Rd.  Also suggested the use of a box grader instead 

of a rake.  

Received Right of Way Activities Permit for David Brooks Hayward Drive catch basin to existing culvert. in 

ROW. On file owner of this work after completion is Brooks Construction.   

Steve Goldsmith wrote thank you notes to the bidders who submitted quotes for the heating system at 

the townhall.  

Correction to minutes May 6, 2024 Matt Goodwin was selected as  Master Plan chair not Matt Barrett.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Jay Croteau emailed the Intent to Excavate for Zone White to DRA. Hard copy mailed with ck# 668 to the 

State of New Hampshire  DRA. 

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes.  

Driveway permit for Bruce Smith from DES on file.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 

 



 

 

 


